June 10, 2024

The Town Council of the Town of Fowler met at the Town Hall on the 10th day of June, 2024 at the hour of 6:00 P.M., for a meeting pursuant to call in accordance with the rules of the Council. The meeting was called to order by Linda Brouillette, Town Council President. On call of the roll of the members of the Council were shown to be present or absent as follows:

Present: Linda Brouillette, Pat Claire, Jason Fisher, Mike Sanders, Lisa Sarault Also Present: Kim Bratton, John Budreau, Mike Cain, Laura Fisher

Unfinished Business

Linda Brouillette stated that this meeting is an open discussion for everyone who is involved with the 4th of July and discuss all the expectations and any questions and concerns anyone may have.

Park cleaning is up to the Park Superintendent with picking up the sticks, mowing and checking the park electric. Jason Fisher and the Fowler Police Dept. will be getting barricades for the Park. John Budreau will also give Laura around 6 barrels for the Park to use.

Discussion was held for who would be helping clean up the Park during the 4th to check trash, and bathrooms. John stated he would ask the street summer help. The Council gave Laura several options to see who may help. Council agreed to pay \$400 for 4 pm -Midnight on July 3rd and 8 am-1 am on July 4th.

The tennis courts will be open during the 3rd and 4th and will be closed at dusk. Signs will be put up stating no public fireworks to be set off at the Park.

John Budreau will be collecting barriers from the EMS and delivering them to the Park on July 3rd at 8 am for the beer garden. Laura will look at the holes on the barriers to see what kind of post will fit best.

John will be calling in locates for the posts they will use on Adeway.

Kim Bratton asked Laura about information on the Port a Pots. The Park will need some during the Park restroom remodel.

Sara Finley asked about who would contact Waste Management about moving the dumpster for the event. Laura and John stated they usually catch one of the drivers and asks them to move them.

Laura asked John if he could spray/fog the Park for mosquitos. John stated he could.

New Business

Laura Fisher addressed the Council about the changes of getting a temporary Beer Permit for the Beer Garden. Laura stated that the Council has to approve alcohol and the beer garden at the Fowler Town Park. Mike Sanders motions to approve the beer garden permit for the beer garden at the Fowler Town Park. Lisa Sarault seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

Adjournment

With no further business, Linda Brouillette motions to adjourn. Mike Sanders seconds the motion. All in favor motion carried.

Approved:

Linda Brouillette, Council President

Luida Brouillette

Attest:

Sara Finley, Clerk Treasurer-